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C274L03
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Transferring the human immunodeficiency virus insurance program to
the department of health.

Sponsors: By House Committee on Health Care (originally sponsored by Representatives
Darneille, Pflug, Moeller, Cody, Romero, Wood and Upthegrove; by request of
Department of Health).

House Committee on Health Care
Senate Committee on Health & Long-Term Care

Background:

The Department of Social and Health Services (Department) has operated the Acquired
Human Immunodeficiency Syndrome Insurance Program (Program) since 1993. The
Program ensures health insurance coverage for persons with human immunodeficiency
syndrome who meet Department eligibility standards and are eligible for "continuation
coverage" under federal COBRA standards or group insurance policies.

Summary:

The statute authorizing the Department to operate the program which ensures health
insurance coverage for persons with human immunodeficiency virus, who meet eligibility
requirements and are eligible for "continuation coverage" under federal COBRA
standards, is repealed. The Department of Health is authorized to ensure health
insurance coverage for eligible persons either through group or individual health
insurance policies. The program will be open to individuals who are not eligible for
medical assistance programs from the Department.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 93 0
Senate 47 0O

Effective: July 1, 2003
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